






   
 

49 South Hotel Street, Room 314 | Honolulu, HI 96813 
www.lwv-hawaii.com | 808.531.7448 | voters@lwv-hawaii.com 

 
 

COMMITTEE ON JUDICIARY 
Thursday, March 10, 2016, 3:15 P.M., Room 308 

SB2117 SD1, RELATING TO ABSENTEE BALLOTS 
 

TESTIMONY 
Janet Mason, Legislative Co-Chair, League of Women Voters of Hawaii 

 
 
Chair Luke, Vice-Chair Nishimoto, and Committee Members: 
 
The League of Women Voters of Hawaii supports HBSB2117 SD1 which clarifies and modernizes 

many procedural questions related to absentee ballots. 

 

The way Hawaii votes is changing, and absentee voting and permanent absentee voting have become 

more popular in the past five years. This bill addresses how we live now.  For example, if someone is 

temporarily away from Hawaii for a single election cycle, it should be possible to receive a ballot at a 

temporary address.  The “one election cycle” limit makes sense to us; otherwise doubts about the person’s 

permanent address becomes unclear. 

 

References to replace “facsimile” transmission of ballots for the more generic “electronic” transmission of 

ballots is appropriate; as other forms of electronic transmission such as email are now widely available. In 

fact, if an absentee ballot is lost or destroyed, electronic transmission is the only practical answer if the 

voter finds himself or herself five days or less from the deadline to return a ballot (i.e. close of voting on 

election day).  Electronic transmission is a failsafe mechanism to guard against disenfranchising voters 

under such circumstances. 

 

We urge you to pass this bill. Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony.  
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